

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Stephen C. Brich, P.E. Commissioner

1401 East Broad Street Richmond, Virginia 23219 (804) 786-2701 Fax: (804) 786-2940

August 23, 2024

MEMORANDUM

TO: Industry Partners - VTCA, HRUHCA, RAMCA, HCCA

SUBJECT: Erosion and Sediment Control Contractor Certification for Qualified Personnel (ESCCC-QP) Training and Certification Requirement

The new 2024 General VPDES Permit for Discharges of Stormwater from Construction Activities (CGP) includes a new qualification requirement regarding qualified personnel for projects with CGP coverage. Per 9VAC25-880-1, "Qualified Personnel" is defined as:

On or after July 1, 2025, "qualified personnel" shall hold an unexpired Dual Inspector certification issued by the department; an unexpired Inspector for Erosion and Sediment Control certification and an unexpired Inspector for Stormwater Management certification, both issued by the department; a Construction General Permit Qualified Personnel Certificate issued by the department or the Virginia Department of Transportation; or an equivalent certification provided by EPA (currently titled Construction Inspection Training Course).

In recognition of this, and in collaboration with partners over the past several months, VDOT has significantly revamped the former ESCCC content last updated around 2017 to include additional P2 information, ESC, SWM, new permit requirements, and a new exam to meet 9VAC25-880-1 in coordination with DEQ. This revamped training will lead to a new certification called the Erosion and Sediment Control Contractor Certification for Qualified Personnel (ESCCC-QP) that serves to satisfy the new Construction General Permit Qualified Personnel Certificate requirement of 9VAC25-880-1. Any existing and unexpired ESCCC certification will be valid until June 30, 2025, but beginning July 1, 2025 the Erosion and Sediment Control Contractor Certification for Qualified Personnel (ESCCC-QP) that VDOT has developed with VTCA, HRUHCA, RAMCA, HCCA will be required on VDOT projects with CGP coverage to meet the definition of "qualified personnel". Therefore, anyone currently holding an ESCCC will need to acquire an ESCCC-QP by July 1, 2025 in order to meet the previous ESCCC requirement for VDOT projects and to sign the "Certified Contractor" signature block of the C-107 Part I document.

Sincerely,	
Karry A. Bata	Emalt Hall
Kerry Bates, P.E., VDOT State Construction Engineer	Emmett Heltzel, P.E., VDOT State L&D Engineer

Cc: J. Alex Forasté, P.E. (VDOT-CO) Jacob Bauckman (VDOT-CO) Beau Hoyt, P.E. (VDOT-CO)